
 
 
 

 



 
OPENING HIGHLIGHTS FROM: 
 
JFK Redevelopment Community Advisory Council Facilitator  
Dr. Stacie NC Grant 
 
JFK Redevelopment Community Advisory Council Co-Chairs  
Congressman Gregory Meeks 
Queens Borough President Donovan Richards 
 
Director, Government & Community Relations Aviation Redevelopment - NY 
Hersh K. Parekh  
 
Senior External Relations Client Manager, Government & Community Relations 
Stacey Gilbert 

  
Dr. Grant welcomed everyone and shared regards from Congressman Meeks who due to his 
engagement in the votes on ​the floor of the House of Representatives, ​was unable to join as he 
continues to advocate for the funding necessary for this project and all the pressing needs in our 
state. 
 
BP Richards addressed the Council in his new capacity as Borough President and he plans to 
maximize opportunities for our community. Ready to get to work with “big heels to fill” following 
DA Melinda Katz and former BP Sharon Lee he understands the importance of the success of 
this project. Living in the flight path of JFK as a resident in Rosedale he is keenly aware of the 
importance of the airport being a good neighbor. J & P Runway being at the airport is a move in 
the right direction.  Along with Congressman Meeks, he will  hold the PA accountable to make 
sure our community benefits from the job opportunities, the MWBE opportunities and as much 
as possible an environmentally sound airport in our community. With a Degree in Aviation 
Management, he will be exercising this expertise here and looking forward to hearing from and 
working with the community. 
 
Hersh Parekh congratulated and welcomed our new Advisory Council Co-Chair BP Richards 
and recognized our other Elected Official present: Assembly Members Hyndman & Vanel. 
Additionally, he gave a note of congratulatory gratitude was given to Selvena Brooks-Powers 
and Nantasha Williams for all their work in their former roles as Community Outreach Managers 
and best wishes in their new roles. 
 
Program Update - The project is still in status quo with the large terminal projects on pause. 
Impacts of COVID-19 have not gone away. Hopefully 2021 will be a better year. The New 
Terminal One Team and Millennium Partners Working to get projects back on track. The PA 
Board of Commissioners adopted an Austerity Budget for 2021 and requested from the Federal 
Government a one time relief funding assistance of 3 Billion Dollars. Great appreciation goes to 
Congressman Meeks for fighting for that relief for NYC, NYS and the PA and sister agencies. 
The budget was adopted in the absence of the Federal Relief with an overall reduction of 15% 
from the prior year. It reduced the capital budget spend by 1.2 Billion on top of the 1 Billion 
dollar underspend totaling 2.2 Billion. Projected 3 Billion dollar loss. Thus, the PA is In need of 
federal funding and hopefully it will come under the incoming administration. 
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Stacey Gilbert & Hersh Parekh shared information on Local Business & M/WBE Engagement, 
Community Outreach and and Community Development Initiatives as summarized in the 
following slides. 
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Questions and Answers 
 
Question 
What are some of  the items needed for the bid package? 
Answer  
Posted on ​www.ANewJFK.com​ under American Airlines Tab 
Reminder: Those interested in bidding for any opportunity should participate in the Virtual 
Webinars being held monthly by the PA & its partners.. 
 
Question 
Regarding Terminal 6 what are the next key meetings or deadlines the Community should be 
aware of? 
Answer 
JFK Millennium Partners is the team working on Terminal 6 and there are no current updates 
due the COVID-19 Impacts. They are available on 1st & 3rd Wednesdays of every month during 
their office hours to engage with the community. 
 
Question 
Can you further clarify the populations represented by Tier 4 Workforce participants identified as 
PANYNJ District? 
Answer 
Since the inception of this redevelopment the following designation 
Tier 1 -  3 dozen zip codes represented in the area of the Redevelopment 
Tier 2 -  Borough of Queens 
Tier 3  - Remaining Boroughs of NYC 
Tier 4 -  Larger PA District - including parts of NY & NJ  
Tier 5 -  Other States 
 
Question 
Some of the businesses I work with began working with the Community Office in downtown 
Jamaica pre Covid-19  and were looking to get MWBE certification.They have reported to me 
that they are still not through with the process and have received some delays. How can I best 
address these issues?  
Answer 
Please email information to ​QBailey@PANYNJ.gov​ and he will track and provide  
the status of those businesses. 
 
Question 
Did I miss the Terminal 6 presentation 
Answer 
Terminal 6 didn’t have any updates to share. The project is on pause right now due to 
COVID-19 impacts as shared earlier.. 
 
Question 
Will tonight's presentation be shared? 
Answer 
Notes from this meeting will be shared on ​www.ANewJFK.com 
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Question 
What specifically is being done to increase the numbers in Tier 1 & Tier 2  
Answer 
T8 has just put these measures in place and is actively working on getting more women into the 
workplace. Additionally, PLA will hopefully increase participation for the targeted areas. 
 
 
Question 
Pathways College Preparatory High School wanted to find out where are we with Community 
Partnerships in discussion pre COVID-19?  
Answer 
The Redevelopment Office will reach to schedule follow up conversations. 
 
 
Question 
Mr. Heiglyger asked to obtain a copy of the PLA? 
Answer 
We can provide a guideline / outline of the salient points and invite you to the January 21st 
event on the PLA. 
 
 
Question 
How things are looking to reaffirm the commitment to the Second Chance Chance Initiative? 
Answer 
The PA remains 110% committed to the Second Chance Employment Initiative. Opportunities 
will be coming online soon with our Community partners with the 1st & 2nd Quarter of 2021 
 
 
Closing Remarks 
 
Dr. Grant closed the meeting with a note of thanks for all the work everyone is contributing to 
this legacy project for our community and best wishes for the Holiday Season. She also shared 
this quote by William A. Ward as a final thought: 
 
“Gratitude can transform common days in thanksgivings, turn routine days into joy and change 
ordinary opportunities into blessings!”  
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